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Minutes of the Regular Meeting
Town Board—Town of Amity
April 9, 2012

Supervisor John Francisco called the Regular Town Board meeting to order at 7:15PM
Present: 
Supervisor:				John Francisco
Councilman: 			Brian Clendenin, Mark Presutti	
Absent:				Jeff Zenoski, Donald Skinner, Jim Reniff
Town clerk:  			Richard Winterhalter
Highway Superintendent:
Also Present:  			Marvin Wells, Ray De Tine		

 
Supervisor Francisco will be voting on all motions at this meeting.

Motion to approve minutes from previous meeting was made by Mark Presutti and seconded by Brian Clendenin.  Motion carried 3-0-0.



Town Clerk Winterhalter gave the board a report on tax collection. It was indicated that the board should consider passing a resolution not to charge a $2.00 late payment fee because many tax payers complain about this fee.  Many taxpayers will not pay the fee.  Also explained was the problems of removing this using the tax collection system.

Mr. Winterhalter reported that the collections of interest and penalties was $400.00 more than anticipated.

Mr. Marvin Wells was asked to present his points by Supervisor Francisco.  Mr. Wells explained to the board that his Mother has not received any tax notices, which include tax bills, new assessment notification or any other information that may come from the County or the town regarding taxes.

He went on to explain that he has met with or talked with the Assessor on several occasions regarding this matter.  In his opinion nothing has changed.  He expressed concern regarding paying interest and penalties for tax bills he has not received.

The board provided him with the option of speaking directly to Mr. Steven Presutti, director of real property for Allegany County.  Mr. Wells indicated he would take the option of speaking with Mr. Presutti.

Mr. Ray De Tine was then introduced by Supervisor Francisco.  Mr. De Tine explained his proposal for providing Health coverage for the Town’s. Employees.

A short discussion followed.  No decisions were made.  Mr. De Tine explained to the board that the proposal presented was good only until June of 2012.

Supervisor Francisco informed the board that Weist Insurance was increasing the cost of their policies for the building and equipment by about $500.00.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Supervisor Francisco informed the board that the County was seeking permission from the Town of Amity to form a water district corporation for the purpose of bringing water from Friendship to Belvidere crossroads.   Supervisor Francisco explained that the County would at some time give and option to the Town to take over this Water District.  Councilman Mark Presutti asked about the cost and the time frame this would happen.  Supervisor Francisco will obtain details.

The Town is looking for a Superintendent for the cemetery.  This will be a seasonal position.  A short discussion followed.  No decisions were made. 

Abstract # 5 claim number 81 Payroll number for Jim Reniff had been transposed.  This was corrected on the abstract.  The motion to approve Abstract # 5 for General and Highway abstracts was Made by John Francisco.  The second was made by Brian Clendenin.   The motion carried 3-0-0.  

A motion to adjourn was made by Mark Presutti.  The second was made by Brian Clendenin.  Motion Carried 3-0-0. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:27PM



Next Meeting was scheduled for May 14, 2012 at 7:00PM.


  
Respectfully yours,


Richard Winterhalter
 Deputy Town Clerk
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